
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

Friday 15th December 2023 

 

Message from Mrs Holmes, Interim Head of School  

 

It is hard to believe that we have come to the end of our first term already this year.  What an action packed 
term it has been!  We have seen the introduction of our new CUSP curriculum which is inspirational, diverse 
and challenging for all.  The level of challenge has really inspired both the children and adults.  
   
In this half term, we have welcomed parents back into school for parent consultation meetings as well as the 
seasonal KS1 nativity and KS2 carol concert.  It was lovely to see so many of you in school enjoying the hard 
work of all the children.  Thank you to The Friends of Little Plumstead for organising the fantastic raffle prizes 
for these events and thank you to everyone who contributed towards these prizes by supporting our non-
school uniform day at the beginning of December.    
  
As part of our Flourishing Foundations, this week the school has been taking part in ‘Good Deeds in the 
Community,’ another fantastic opportunity for them to demonstrate our school vision, ‘From a tiny seed…all 
things are possible.’   Yesterday Year 5 decorated the church ahead of the festive season and we look 
forward to sharing with you, in the spring term, all the lovely things the children have been doing in the final 
week of term.  If you want to see what an amazing job Year 5 did, don’t forget that the Christingle Service 
will be held in Little Plumstead church at 4.30pm on Christmas Eve.  Do come along!  
  
Finally, I would like to wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.  We will see you all back in 
school on Thursday 4th January.  

 
 
 
 

 



                      

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

Year 6 

Thunberg Class 
                           

This term, Year 6 have been getting used to being the oldest children in school 

and taking on the responsibilities that come with being role models to the whole 

school.  We elected our Head Pupils and they have been busy supporting events 

to welcome prospective parents into the school.  In addition, we have our Pupil 

Parliament representatives and our house captains.  Every member of the class 

has a role to play within school. 

As part of our reading curriculum, we have read ‘Rooftoppers,’ inspiring and 

thrilling in equal measure, this is a classic adventure story about pursuing your 

dreams and never ignoring a possible.  The children loved this book and would 

highly recommend it.  By Christmas, we will also have read ‘Pig Heart Boy,’ a 

powerful story about friendship, loyalty and family around the topical and 

controversial issue of transgenics and xenotransplantations. 

In science, we have been learning about the circulatory system and to embed 

our learning, we have used this knowledge to write an explanation text in English. 

This has involved us using our science books to look back and use as a research 

tool to support our own learning. The commitment, ambition and resilience 

demonstrated throughout this term with their learning truly demonstrates 

that,’From a tiny seed…all things are possible.’ 

 



                                            

 

 

Piano/Keyboard lessons will restart on Tuesday 9th January 2024 
 

 

We are fully aware this time of year brings many unwanted illnesses and its difficult 

deciding whether or not you child should attend school or not. So, we hope you find the 

following info useful  

https://ukhsa.blog.gov.uk/2023/09/08/a-parents-guide-to-keeping-kids-healthy-this-school-year/ 

Is my child too ill for school? - NHS (www.nhs.uk) 

 

 

https://ukhsa.blog.gov.uk/2023/09/08/a-parents-guide-to-keeping-kids-healthy-this-school-year/
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


 

 



 

 

     

                

Winter 2023 Advice Hub 
As costs and prices go up, more and more of us are struggling with money. 
You may be able to get help to boost your income or cut your costs, but it can be hard to know where to start. 
At NCAN, we have created this hub of free help and support: 

Cost of Living advice from Citizens Advice 

Cost of Living support from Norfolk County Council 

Support if money is affecting your mental health 

 
Get in touch 

Whether it’s a feeling of isolation, advice on housing, benefits, disability rights, debt and money, legal help, 
homelessness or domestic abuse, the charities which make up the Norfolk Community Advice Network can help you. 

You can contact any of the network charities directly, or call the Your Norfolk Advice Network for help. A specially 
recruited team of staff will answer your calls and emails. The helpline number is 0333 996 8333 and the email 
is helpline@ncan.co.uk. Our opening hours are 10am – 4pm Mon – Fri. 

If nobody is available to answer your call, or you phone outside these hours, you can leave a voicemail and someone will 
get back to you. 

 

 

https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/debt-and-money/get-help-with-the-cost-of-living/
https://www.norfolk.gov.uk/what-we-do-and-how-we-work/campaigns/help-with-living-costs
https://www.mentalhealthandmoneyadvice.org/en/managing-money/cost-of-living-crisis-and-your-mental-health/
https://ncan.co.uk/directory-of-advice-and-support-organisations/
mailto:helpline@ncan.co.uk
https://ncan.co.uk/


 

 

  



 

 

EVENTS AND ACTIVITIES  

DATE TIME (where applicable) EVENT/ACTIVITY 

21st Dec – 3rd January CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS 

4th January    School starts  

9th January   Piano/Keyboard lessons begin  

11th January   YR National Child Measurement Programme (NCMP) 

29th January  9am SEN Coffee and Cake  

w/c 5th February   Children’s Mental Health Week (details tbc) 

14th February   Church Service -  Ash Wednesday, Lent begins (Pupils only)  

19th – 23rd February   SPRING HALF TERM 

26th February   School starts  

27th February  TBC Parent Consultations  

28th February  TBC Parent Consultations  

4th March  KS1 – 4:30pm – 5:30pm 

KS2 5:45pm  – 7:00pm  

School Discos 

6th March  TBC Mother’s Day Assembly KS1 

7th March   World Book Day 

8th March  TBC  Mother’s Day Assembly KS2 

14th March  9am Y5 Science bus from Thorpe St Andrew High School  

26th March   Easter Church Service (Pupils only) 

28th March – 12th April  EASTER HOLIDAYS 

15th April   School starts  

18th April   YR&Y1 Sports Hall Multi-Skills  

1st – 3rd May   Y4 Residential  

6th May   Bank Holiday (School Closed) 

13th – 16th May    KS2 SATS  

20th May  9am Class Photographs  

22nd May   Church Service (Pupils only) 

27th- 31st May  SUMMER HALF TERM  

3rd June   School starts  

1st July  KS1 4:30pm – 5:30pm 

KS2 5:45pm – 7:00pm 

School Discos  

3rd July  TBC Sports Day  

11th July  TBC School Discos  

17th July  9:30am Leavers Service in Church  

19th July  TBC Leavers Assembly 


